
The Town of Moriah Town Board held a Public Hearing on October 3, 2016 at 6:00pm at the 

Town of Moriah Court House, 42 Park Place, Port Henry, New York, to discuss the Proposed 

Local Law #1 of 2016 entitled “A Local Law to Override Tax Levy Limit Established in General 

Municipal Law §3-c”.   

 

Present: Paul Salerno   Councilman 

Lucille Carpenter  Councilwoman 

  Thomas Anderson  Councilman 

   

Absent: Thomas Scozzafava  Supervisor 

  Timothy Garrison   Councilman 

   

 

Others Present:  Matt Brassard, Becky Gilbo, Jackie Viestenz, Sandra Lovell, Bill Trybendis, 

and Rose French, Town Clerk 

 

Deputy Supervisor Salerno opened the public hearing at 6:00pm by saluting the flag. 

 

On behalf of the Town Board, Deputy Salerno would like to offer sincere condolences to Tom 

and Marylou Scozzafava on the passing of their daughter Michelle.   

 

Deputy Salerno then read the legal notice calling for the public hearing.  He explained the reason 

for the public hearing; the Comptroller has not established what the tax cap is for 2017 because 

of the dissolution. 

 

Floor Open to Public:   

 

No one from the public spoke. 

 

The hearing closed at 6:03pm. 

 

 

 

       ____________________________________ 

       Town Clerk 

 

 

 


